
   WGC Meeting Agenda 
   April 11, 2017 

Welcome & Call to Order 

 Role Assignments 
­ Time Keeper :____Liz Manguno_____ 
­ Start _____3:50_________ Stop     ________                             

 Introductions  
 

 Approve minutes of last meeting 
­ Approved by __Tamara Hollingsworth_____________ and 2nd by ____________Liz Manguno_______ 

 
Reports: 

 Administration (3 voting members)            

o Principal – Judy McNeill 
o Administrative Delegate- Suzanne Schott 
o Non-certified Staff Delegate-Melissa Schrenk 

 
 
Ending spring sports – final games, banquets, etc 
Getting ready for over 3000 AP exams starting May 1 
 PTSA help needed for all monitoring 
EOC’s are being ordered organized 
New building 
 Tours have been given 

  On schedule 
  We will be packed and leave on 5/26 and not return until in new building 
 

 Department Representatives (9 voting members) 

o Career Tech (Whit Hubbard) 
o Skills USA and Robotics (Whit to send minutes) 
 

o English/ESOL (Greg Fleenor) 
o Proud of our GHP  finaliists 

 
o Math (Jennifer West) 

 Both Walton nominees were accepted into GHP (Jayson Wu and Kevin Wu) 

 Walton Math Team competed at Columbia University’s nation-wide tournament on 4/1.  Team placed 6th out of 
approximately 80 teams.  One student (Daniel Shu) placed individually, and was a member of the 3rd place “mixer” 
team. 

 Walton’s Summer Math Camp for Logic and Puzzles is registering now – June 5th-8th at Dickerson Middle 
School.  Registration is at https://www.waltonmathteam.com/summer-camp  

 JV Math Team won the county division for this year.  They have been invited to the State finals. 

 Three of the top five JV students in the county are Walton Raiders – Arvind Saligrama (1st), Elizabeth Sims (4th), and 
Russell Emerine (5th). 

 Varsity came in first, but we don’t have individual scores yet. 

 
o Media/Guidance (Liz Manguno) 

 Guidance 
o Registered 24 students during private school registration day. 
 
o Wrapping up 9th advisement plans with those who were unable to attend before break. 
 
o Preparing for Honors Night and our Junior presentation on preparing for college. 
 
o The Counseling office and Records will have some summer hours for new student enrollments, but will be 

closed the weeks of June 19th, 26th, and July 3rd for the move. 
 

 

https://www.waltonmathteam.com/summer-camp


 Media Center 
o The Media Center has started sending emails to the parents of students with overdue books and/or fines. 

Students also continue to receive a printed notice in homeroom. Early indications suggest that this is helping 
students remember to return books, avoid fines, and clear their obligations.  

  
 

 

o PE/Fine Arts (Maggie Taylor) 
o Visual Art had two students’ art work, Kaiya Plagenhoef and Cece Lu, accepted into the Atlanta High School Art 

Exhibit at the Dogwood Festival! Kaiya received Honorable Mention-huge honor to get work accepted into this 
art competition! Kaiya also received Best in Show in the East Cobb Kiwanis Art Competition. Her work will go 
onto state for further judging!!! 

o We have 53 seniors that have qualified for the fine arts diploma seal from the state of Georgia. This is the first 
year of the diploma seal and students had to complete four years of fine arts classes, community service, 
extracurricular activities, and a capstone presentation to be eligible for this honor. 

o Kathleen Petka had her baby! 
 

o Science (Pat Harvey)  
o No report 

 
o Social Studies (Christine Gordon) 

o No report 
 

o Special Education (Shannon Rastogi) 
o No report 

 
o World Languages/Gifted (Rachel Baker) 

o Proud of our GHP finalists (3 Latin, 1 Spanish) 
 
 

 Committee Facilitators Reports (non-voting members)  

 Curriculum and Instruction (Tamara Hollingsworth) 
o For C&I, we are working on editing sections of the Charter Renewal.   

  

 Attendance and Discipline (Christy Lewis & Beth Plotkin) 
o No report 

 
Facilities (Elena Cox and Sheila Sell)  

o  No report 
 

 Goals and Assessment (Jennifer West) 
o No report 

 

 Professional Learning (Callie Bryan and Dan Campagna) 
o No report 

 

 Staff Enhancement (Roberta Manheim/Jasenda League) 
o Paoer was donated for teacher appreciation cards 

 

 Student Climate (Olympia Diaz)  
o No report 

 

 Technology (David Dewar) 
o Questions regarding the mounting height for the displays in the new classrooms 

o The Library has posted a list of useful iPad apps on their webpage under teacher resources. 
o Could teachers have access to a Drop-Box account for students to submit work? 
o How some teachers are using their iPad:  

o Have students upload assignments with iPads borrowed from the library. 
o Grade assignments on Edmodo 



o For handwritten assignments: Students take a photo of the assignment and convert it to a PDF, 
submit electronically. 

o Liz and Suzanne to look into getting an LMS 
 
 

 Students (2 voting members)  -Seniors:   Abhi Nathan & Sabrina Kaplan    Juniors:  Alternating Reps 

 
o Agree with the LMS being a good idea and students/parents should want to pay for it.  

 
 

  
 

 PTSA (3 voting members) –  Paty Holdmeyer, Irene Barton 

 
 April 18th the PTSA general meeting when we will vote in the new Executive Board for the 2017/18 school year 

 

 April 18th Honors Night, the PTSA will be presenting two students (one male, one Female) with a $1000.00 Raider Pride 
scholarship  

 

 April 19th Self Defense workshop for Senior Girls and Raider Choice: Design a purposeful lifestyle and career 
 

 April 24-28 is the Bookfair week 
 

 April 26th – Senior Picnic 
 

 May 1 and 2nd Walton 101 at the East Cobb Government center 
 

 The weeks of May 1-12 – the PTSA will be helping out during AP testing with hallway monitors 
 

 The Jackie Auerbach award nominations are now open. This award recognizes the extraordinary contributions Walton 
Staff Members make, not only to educating our children, but to enhancing their overall high school experience. 
Nominations are due May 5th. An email was sent out on April 10th to all staff members with a link to our website. 
 

 Brumby Teacher Appreciation hosted by our PTSA. 
o Donations from our cleanout of classrooms? 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 Facilities Foundation ( 2 voting members ) – Sallie Winokur, Heena Patel 

 
 

o Still looking for money 
o $165K gives 3 PT teachers 
o Donor event -  get to tour building 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Business/Community [Partners in Education, CCSD Board member, Community Representative] ( 3 voting members  ) 

 
 
 
 
 

 Old Business 

 
 
 
 

 New Business 

o New chairs should be assigned for next year and should attend May meeting. 
 
 
 

 Motion to Adjourn 

­ By ______Jascenda League__ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WGC (Council) Meetings:   

 

(Held at 3:30 in the B-Hall Conference Room) 

 

August 9 (kick-off meeting) 

September 6 

October 4 

November 1  

December 6 

January 10     24 

February 7 

March 7 

April 11 (due to Spring Break) 

May 2 

 

WGC Committee Meetings:   

 

(Times and locations vary by committee) 

 

August 16 

September 13  

October 11 

November 15 (due to Election Day on 11/8) 

December 13 

January 17 

February 14  

March 14 

April 18 

 

 


